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· WED – SEPTEMBER 4
· THUR – OCTOBER 24
· FRI _ NOVEMBER 1
· SUN – NOVEMBER 17
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

Bernadette O’Shea’s Wine Auction – Conrad International Hotel

Romeo & Juliet Theatre Evening – Produced by QUT Students.  7:30pm.  Contact Julie Mannion – Tickets $10
ZONTA GIFT FAIR – Forest Place, 469 Sandgate Rd.,

Clayfield – 10am to 1pm 

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City




FROM THE PRESIDENT
Dear Zontians

This is the first of our emailed newsletters!  It is a ballon d’essai and we will be monitoring how effective it will be, in both financial and communication terms. Having undertaken to “buddy” someone without access to email, I am in the front – and firing – line!  I urge you to persevere and I promise to keep these messages short as part of my contribution. 

We had much to reflect on last meeting, not the least being how lucky we are to have such distinguished club members. Our congratulations to Mary Magee on her very progressive leadership as International President over the past two years. Mary  calculated that she spent more than five whole months away from home, doing work for Zonta -  Peter deserves our thanks too!  

The Fundraising Committee and the Service Committees are all geared up and raring to go. Despite the popular belief that the camel was the result of committee planning, I believe that the practice of each activity having separate subcommittees will make it easier (and yet more involving) for members and will ensure that all our efforts are properly supported. 

Let’s have fun!

Dina

ITEMS TO BRING TO THE MEETING:

· 1 bottle of  Wine or a Gourmet Item (for Spring Wine/Gourmet Raffle) – to be drawn at the October meeting.  
· Corks for the Girl Guides (Pat Avery will collect these)
ZONTA GIFT FAIR:

Members are asked to think about any “crafty” contributions they could make for a “Zonta Members table” at our Gift Fair.  This will be in November of course, but you should think about making items such as covered coat hangers, painting watercolours, making edible items etc.  Now is the time to start planning for it.

THE ZONTIAN:

By now you should have received your July 2002 copy of The Zontian which profiles new International President Margit Webjorn and her 2002-2004 Committee Chairmen.  Congratulations and best wishes to all these remarkable women.

Those members who have not received their copy of the Zontian will need to advise Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee Chairman, Christine Lee.

AMELIA EARHART AWARD:  

Do you remember Susan Anderson, one of our Amelia Earhart Award winners?  Well you will be proud to know that Susan was the Safety Engineer on the Scramjet project that, on July 30th this year in a world first,  successfully fired the revolutionary air-breathing supersonic ramjet engine at Woomera in South Australia.   With a budget of just $2 million, the University of Queensland team beat multimillion-dollar projects from France, the US and Japan to the first successful testing.

Experts predict that the air-breathing engines will one day result in passenger aircraft flying between Sydney and London in just two hours.

BOOKS FOR WOMENSPACE:

Jill Reeves has delivered the second-hand books purchased from the UQ Alumni Bookshop to Womenspace.    They were very well received.  You might like to note that the books came to a total of $43.50 but were sold to Ailsa for just $30.  Anyone wishing to have a copy of the list of books can contact Coralie van Straaten-Peretz (coralie@samford.net) and she will email it to you.
OUR SERVICE ALPHABET:

Zonta Club of Brisbane

A is for Action. 

Active commitment to service which benefits women and children is at the heart of being a Zontian. Other clubs offer fellowship and networking opportunities; Zonta is primarily a service organisation, and every member is expected to be committed to its ideals.

B is for Brisbane

Each Zonta club identifies and supports service projects in its own community. The Zonta Club of Brisbane focuses its support on the needs of women and children in the Brisbane area..

In addition, each Zonta Club contributes one third of the funds raised each year to international projects which are selected at an international level and administered by the Zonta Foundation. This is a Chicago-based organisation which operates at arms length from Zonta International. Funds which benefit include ZISVAW, which specifically combats violence against women. 

C is for Care Australia

The Zonta Club of Brisbane has supported two children through Care Australia for many years and a member of the Club takes responsibility for sending birthday cards and for responding to letters from the children.

D is for Donations

The Service Committee of the Zonta Club of Brisbane has a permanent call out for donations of unwanted goods and furniture to support Windana and other organisations. Many Zontians have called on their network of family and friends to give their unwanted goods to needy individuals and families. Until required, donated goods are kept in a storage locker which the Club leases annually.

E is for Educational Encouragement Award

The Zonta Club of Brisbane launched the Educational Encouragement Awards in 2000. In 2002, awards will be offered to one girl entering year 11 and one girl entering year 12 in each of the following disadvantaged schools: Mabel Park SHS, Glenala SHS, Bundamba SHS, Albert Park Flexi-school, Aboriginal and Islander Independent Community School, and the Southside Education Centre. The awards are valued at $150 for the Year 11 students, and $100 for the Year 10 students and are in the form of vouchers redeemable at their school book supplier or book exchange for the hire or purchase of text books required for study in the following academic year.
F is for Flexi School

The Albert Park Flexi School is one of five schools which the club supports each year through the Zonta Educational Encouragement Award. The Flexi School, like the Southside Education Centre and the Aboriginal and Islander Independent Community School, offers alternative educational pathways for disadvantaged young people. In addition, the club has supported the Albert Park flexi-school through the provision of a microwave oven and baby monitor for the mothers’ room at the school.

G is for Goods

The Service Committee frequently calls on Zontians to use their professional and business contacts to secure goods and services needed for various projects at the cheapest possible rate. Be prepared – and think laterally. 

H is for Homeless Women

There is a chronic under-supply of beds for homeless women in Brisbane. The Zonta Club of Brisbane helps homeless women through its support for the Anglican women’s shelter (see Second Chance)

I is for International Projects

In addition to the major international projects identified by Zonta International, the Zonta Club of Brisbane over the past five years has identified and supported several small international projects. $500 was provided to a Catholic priest working in a village in rural Indonesia for the purchase of basic writing materials for students; watches were supplied to nurses in Micronesia; and this year, it is proposed to support ROSE (see below) 

J is for Jaded

This is the emotion most likely to be felt by the Service Committee when there appears to be little support or interest in its activities. Service is the heart of Zonta – know your club’s projects and those supported by Zonta International, make suggestions, become involved. 

K is for Kith and Kin

Get the support of your family and friends for Zonta’s objectives by asking them to donate unwanted goods.

L is for Lessons to Learn 

The Service Committee, through programming three speakers each year on service related topics, aims to increase awareness of the problems that exist in our community and of what can be done to alleviate them. Violence against women and children, homelessness, and poverty are sadly with us to stay, and it is only through awareness and informed action that any change for the better can be achieved.

M is for Members

Current members of the Service committee are: Jill Reeves (Chair), Veronica McLaughlin, Linda Lawes, Kay Pearse, Jill Pozzi, Judith Anderson, Ailsa Gillies, Margaret Ferguson, and Jennifer West. The committee meets monthly at Books & Beans in Toowong, normally on Saturday mornings at 9.30 am. All are welcome.

N is for New Projects

The Club receives many unsolicited calls for assistance, which are passed to the Service Committee for assessment. Club members are also encouraged to put forward proposals for consideration. If the committee believes a project is worthy of support, it will make a recommendation to the club. The criteria for the assessment of proposed service projects were published in the June club newsletter.

O is for Opinions

The role of the Service Committee is to review suggestions of service projects and to make recommendations to the club – let your views be known.

P is for Program Committee

By arrangement with the Program Committee, the service committee of the Zonta Club of Brisbane arranges speakers on service related topics for club meetings in February, June and September each year. 

Q is for Questions

If you have any questions about Zonta’s international service projects or about club activities, the service committee would welcome your interest.

R is for ROSE

The Service Committee recommends support for ROSE  (Rehabilitative Oriented Surgical Enablement) in Cambodia, through Angela Herde (Zontian currently undertaking voluntary service abroad). Needed items which are available locally in Cambodia are new uniforms, clothes for the patients, plastic cups bowls and spoons, and notebooks and pens for the staff. Their greatest need is a Stedman’s Medical Dictionary (illustrated and in English). 

S is for Second Chance Program for the Homeless

Anglicare provides crisis and short accommodation for homeless women through the Anglican Women’s Hostel at New Farm. The Hostel also provides professional support and expert advice for the women at the shelter. The Zonta Club of Brisbane supports the program through the provision of toiletries, unwanted clothing, and other needed items such as the recent donation of doonas and doona covers and the provision of screening in the garden in 2000. 

T is for Time

Time is our most precious commodity today. If you are unable to give time for involvement in service activities, please consider how else you can assist.

U is for Useful

As our most recent fundraising activity demonstrated, one person’s trash is another’s treasure – anything you have which still functions and is in reasonable condition is a candidate for donation to the club for ‘recycling’ to organisations such as Windana. Think of Zonta first when you’re spring cleaning.

V is for Violence against Women

The club also strongly advocates personal service. Raising awareness of issues such as violence against women is something which all Zontians can do, as well as supporting the work of ZISVAW (Zonta International Strategies for the eradication of Violence Against Women and Children).

W is for Windana Women’s Shelter

The Windana Support Centre provides safe and supported accommodation to women and children escaping domestic violence. The Club supports Windana by collecting and storing donated items of furniture and white goods as well as clothing, household items, and toiletries for use in the Shelter and when women move back into the community.
The Service Committee also organises sewing bees several times each year to create comfort bags for the children in Windana. The bags are filled with items such as toothbrushes, pencils and activity books which are obtained through donations from businesses and individual club members, and, when necessary, through purchases using service funds.

X is for Xmas

Each year at the December meeting, the club collects donations of small gifts for delivery and distribution to the children at Windana.

Z is for Zonta
Zonta is a classified international service organisation of women and men who are committed to improving the legal, political, economic, and professional status of women, and who give time, talent, and energy, especially in the areas of women’s development, health, education, and cultural needs. 

NEWS FROM ANGELA HERDE IN CAMBODIA:

As you know the Service Committee have been in contact with our “girl in Cambodia” regarding Club support and has been able to purchase medical dictionaries for use in Cambodia.  It would take too much space to reprint all the correspondence going to and fro between Angela and various members of the Service Committee, however we felt it interesting to let members know some of the details starting with excerpts from:

Email from Angela to Veronica McLaughlin:

Thank you for your Email and a big hello to you all.  If you`ve read some of my Emails I won`t repeat myself but its a tough and happy life over here. 

Your suggestion that our Zonta Club may support a project in Cambodia is a great idea.  Working in a small Surgical Hospital with 25 staff without big Donors/Sponsors I know how to work on a budget.  But I witness huge waste as well in some organisations [whats new!].      

The head Surgeon in my Hospital earns US$360 per month and the average Cambodian US$1a day.  Hey that’s the way it goes!

My Hospital "Rose Charity" operates for free on the poor. "Rose" is an acronym for Rehabilitative Oriented Surgical Enablement.  Its U.S based – so most of our equipment is from dismantled MASH Units. Old fashioned but effective equipment.  When I read your Email to the staff they`ve been running around with a wish list: 

· new uniforms....we wear old Surgical Greens from US Hospitals [see photo]

· Clothes for the patients..they`re pretty old and grotty

· plastic cups bowls and spoons [they eat rice with their fingers out of a plastic bag otherwise]

· Notebooks and Pens for the staff.   Most of the patients can`t read or write or spell their names. Even the Eye testing Chart is in Symbols not letters!

All of these and more day to day things can be purchased here very cheaply BUT the item that we thought you may like to consider is a "Stedman`s  Medical Dictionary" ïllustrated and in English.  One problem...very big, very heavy and very expensive to send!  Anyway these are our ideas.  

Thanks again for thinking of here as a project.  Its hard to know where to start, but as we say here "step by step, little by little"  Congratulate Dina on her role as President

 My best wishes and love to you and all

Angela

Angela also sent a photo of herself with some of patients with the following post script:

In the attached photo I’m wearing the regulation "scrubs" and the hair is shorter.  The girl on my right has leprosy, on my left this little fellow has a cleft lip, right elephant foot [oversized] and strange fingers.  2nd from the right was born with no right foot and 3 fingers on each hand.  Far right has useless claws for hands following burns.  These are just 4 of up to 40 patients we can see in one day.  Its busy, sad often, but we`re doing something.....and they really appreciate that.

Email from Angela to Judith A. Anderson:

The Dictionary is the most wanted item.  It will be of ongoing use and a great donation to our Hospital. And of course if you write inside the cover where it came from, a lasting momento from our Club.  2nd hand or old edition is fine of course....

As I write I’ve just been phoned from Aust and Fed-Ex will not deliver to PO Box address.  We do not have street no’s or mail-men so will try to get another Hospital address – if a street address exists.  Ho hum.  All daily challenges in the working life in Cambodia!!!!   So the staff wonder why they find me quietly [and sometimes not so quietly] banging my head on the wall!!?@!!
Enjoy civilization,and I`ll try to keep smiling.................grrrrrrrrr........

Email from Jill Reeves to Angela:

Just a short note to let you know that, to date, we have managed to acquire the 27th edition of Dorland's Illustrated Medical Dictionary (1988). It is second-hand, a little dog-eared, but it looks complete. We also have a copy of the 14th edition of The Merck Manual (1982).  Are either of these of any use to you? I hope you are able to answer this email promptly as I am endeavouring to organise delivery of one of these dictionaries to you in the near future.  Please don't hold your breath waiting, in case my plan falls through. Hope you are well.


Email from Jill to Angela:

Sr Denise Coghlan is a Sister of Mercy currently working with the Jesuit Refugee Service in Phnom Penh.  Denise is currently on a brief visit to Brisbane and I was able to contact her today and have arranged for the Dorland's Illustrated Medical Dictionary and The Merck Manual to be delivered to her on the weekend and she has agreed to take them back to Phnom Penh when she returns next week - I hope she doesn't have any difficulty transporting them as they are both rather heavy!  I will let you know when she is due back so that you can contact her to arrange to pick up the dictionaries.    Stay safe. Take care.

Email from Angela to Jill:

Thankyou for going ahead with the great gift to our Hospital.  I’d actually mentioned transporting these heavy items to engineers and the like who work here, many who come and go from Australia.  All would have been happy to bring a heavy book but they all lived in the wrong place....... so Sister Denise Coghlan will be worth her weight if she can bring them here.  There are a few stop-overs to get here so she may end up with long arms.  I`m looking forward to meeting her. Everyone has a story.... especially in Cambodia.  

Many have heard of my Hospital as it is one of the few that perform free surgery for the poor.  (Also I`m calling it mine, as I`m in charge for 3 months while the head Orthopaedic surgeon has a break in their USA)
Thank you again to you and all Club Members involved.  These books are such practical and useful items.  There`s so much corruption and big spending and waste by NGO`s here.  To actually DO something that makes a diffference without hours of wasted meetings in 5 star Hotels with excesses of indulgence only feeds a lot of egos.  

This is the best news I could have after a tough week, so thank you.  Will  stop smiling soon.  Best wishes from 37 degrees and rising flood waters.

Email from Jill to Angela:

Just a short note, Angela, to let you know that Denise left Brisbane today and hopefully will arrive in Cambodia tomorrow (overnight in Bangkok, I think).  I hope the dictionaries are what you are looking for. Good luck while you're in charge!

Email from Jill to Angela:

Angela, I heard you were picking up the dictionaries from Denise. Do you have them now? Are they the type you were looking for?

Email from Angela to Jill:

The eagle has landed!!
Jill the Dictionaries are great and Thank you again to everyone involved.
At present I am a physio in 2 hospitals, administrator of one teach English and swimming in my spare time and every ex-pat has some need for a physio!  I need those Embassy parties just to get a life....and I do!
So I have photos of us here at work handing over the Dictionaries etc. will send via a courier....someone returning to Bris in 3 weeks
Thankyou again
Take care and my best to all
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DATES TO REMEMBER





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com.au





Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….


In a big pen of sheep all closed up together, the caption reads:  


“Either LEAD, FOLLOW OR GET OUT OF THE WAY”.














